 
Subject:   February Overview - Quarter 2 is History!
You did it!  2nd Quarter is done!  There's so little time for department training in the beginning of the year and we lament that we don’t have time to really cover all of the Entrepreneurial VE Curriculum we want to.  We now have the time to get to all those things.  We are now going to look at our 3rd Quarter Tasks and see what resources are available to you.   You might also want to bring specific business partners in to work with your departments separately. They can give your students valuable suggestions to help their departments run more efficiently.  Now let’s take a look at the 3rd Quarter Tasks and the resources available to you.  The “blue links” below take you directly to the VE curriculum units and resources. 
 
	Tasks 

	

	

	Quarter 3

	Task
Date Due
Newsletter
Due at end of each month starting with the first month of operation. 
Personal Finance
Beginning at the end of week 10 for 10-hour program 
Beginning at the end of week 18 for 5-hour program 
Advertisements
End of weeks 20, 22, 24, & 26 for 10-hour program 
End of weeks 26, 28, & 30 for 5-hour program 
Financial Reports
See VE Coordinators’ Handbook
End of each month starting in week 14 for 10-hour program 
End of each week starting in week 22 for 5-hour program 
Taxes
See VE Coordinators’ Handbook
End of each month 
Company Forms (2)
Two samples due each grading period 
Unrated Tasks
Date Due
Staff Development
Ongoing
Trade Fair
Long Beach - February 23; 
Bay Area- Mar 8 & 9; San Diego Mar. 23rd
Job Shadowing
Ongoing
Business Scenarios
Ongoing or Optional
Assessment Tests
Ongoing or Optional
Student Portfolios
Started in Qtr.1 and completed by 4th Qtr. 



 
Resources Available to You for 3rd Quarter Tasks!

·  
·           Personal Finance:  The VE website Personal Finance Curriculum is fantastic!  Also, when you click the  “Veteran Teachers Suggestions” link on the front page of www.janetbelch.com, you will find  “Nancy’s Personal Finance lessons”, which leads you to 13 of Nancy’s best Personal Finance lessons.  Another of my favorites is Tamara’s “Disaster Wednesday’s” can also be found under the “Teaching Suggestions” link at www.janetbelch.com. 
·  
·          Nancy’s Personal Finance Suggestions: We all affectionately call Nancy, “The Queen of Personal Finance”. She suggests that all students pay their bills by the 10th of each month and print out their bank statement showing their payments as a gradable assignment and make a mandatory number of VE shopping Mall purchases per week or month.  Are their bank statements showing payments on those purchases?  It’s time to kick Personal Finance into high gear! Nancy has given you tons of resources. 
 
·          Cathy’s “Unit & Task Completion Sheet” in the “What’s New” link on my website:  I had shared with Cathy R. that I felt it was important for all students in the 2nd half of the year to go through all of the VE Curriculum Units and tests, as a graded part of their overall business knowledge.  Knowledge of these Curriculum Units could appear as competencies on each student’s Virtual Enterprise Certificate at the end of the year.   Cathy’s Curriculum Check-off spreadsheet can be edited to meet your needs. You can give your students the Curriculum Check-off Sheet and have them be responsible for maybe 1 unit per week for the rest of semester 2.  The VE Curriculum tests and answer keys are available on the VE website. 
 

·           Jerry’s On-Line/Self Grading VE Curriculum Tests:  No need to install the testing program on your servers!  Students can now take these on-line, self grading VE Curriculum tests directly from the “Curriculum Tests’ link in ‘What’s New” at www.janetbelch.com.  Cathy’s Curriculum Unit Task and Sign-off sheets (above) can be easily adapted for 2nd semester use. Students can do these VE Curriculum units in any order and just call you over to sign-off their test.  (Always something those kids who say they have “nothing to do” can be working on….) 

 
I can’t emphasize strongly enough that it shouldn’t just be the HR department that knows what goes into an Employee Manual and understand Business Ethics, or the Marketing Department to understand the 4 P’s of Marketing or your managers to know what went into the Business Plan.  All of your students, regardless of their position in the company will benefit from knowledge of all of these VE Curriculum Units.  If your Accounting Department finishes all of the Accounting Tutorials this year, they earn a fine Certificate of Accounting Competencies upon completion.    P.S. there is a sample ROP VE Certificate you can adapt for your use in the “Helpful Forms’ link on my website.)

 

Company Survey & Survey Results – How are we doing?  Are your troops restless? Are they ready to mutiny?  A couple of good ideas from Dawn and Polly!
 

            A couple of years ago, I got the best idea from Dawn.  As she began 2nd semester, she put together an anonymous survey for all company employees.  She wanted to get an understanding of how the employees feel, and what ideas the students have for improving the day-to-day operations of their company. If you decide to use it, your managers might be very surprised by the results. They will get valuable insight as to how their “management style” is perceived by their “employees”.  (You can find her survey in the ‘Samples’ on my website, entitled “Class Evaluation” and “Results from Poll’).

As follow-up, she brought in an HR Business partner to facilitate a general meeting of employees and managers, as they discussed ways to improve the concerns brought up in the survey.  She generously shared the results of her company survey with us, “the good, the bad, and the ugly!”   Brave lady… As you read through the survey results, I know that you ALL will relate to the answers she got from the survey.  I am equally sure 

her manager’s were very surprised to hear how their “Management Skills” were perceived sometimes.  I also believe that with her HR business partner facilitating, all employees will feel they have been heard.  Let me know how it goes if any of you decide to shake things up a little!”    After reading the answers from her kids in the “Results from Poll’’, I guarantee that you won’t feel so alone.

 
Polly’s H/R Employment and Ethics Activity   Looking for a great idea for your H/R Department now that the Employee Manual is done?  Polly Farina has her H/R department put on a weekly workshop on employment and ethics issues.  Check out the details on my website in the “Samples” link, called ‘4th Quarter Training Unit.”  I would use it now!   She points them to the many resources available, including our VE website Ethics Unit. This is an awesome lesson and valuable company in-service idea.  An H/R business partner could be very helpful in assisting your department to put these trainings together.  

 

Reminder for 2nd Semester Trade Fairs - Name Tags for all - Curfews - Dress - Behavior - Hotel Etiquette 

 Many of our “Newbees” are going to their 1st trade fair this spring.  Go over the trade fair invitation carefully with your kids for the event you plan to attend.  Each event has subtle differences and rules specific to the venue the event is being held at. When traveling with kids, get your expectations out there before you leave, especially the ones regarding curfew and curfew violations, liquor, etc.  When we are in Bakersfield at the Marriott, the hotel sets the curfew. The Oakland Convention Center sets a mandatory 11 p.m. curfew.   But in San Diego and Long Beach, our schools may be spread out in different hotels, so you need to set your own curfews, rules and repercussions and stick to them.  Better yet, have it in writing, with a parent’s signature for each student you are taking.  Get your expectations and repercussions for poor choices out in the open before you leave. Then just have a good time with your kids while you're there.  If you want to see a good sample letter for parents, see the “Polly’s Trade Fair Parent Letter” in the  “Trade Fair Tips” link at www.janetbelch.com and edit it to make it your own.  Polly has been traveling with VE students for 10 years, and there isn’t anything she hasn’t seen or dealt with.  Her letter is very specific.  Our VE website has a VE Trade Fair Code of Conduct and Hotel Etiquette that is important to go over with your students, especially if staying at the Long Beach or Oakland Convention Center, where most of the rooms will be filled with business people who are in the area on business.  They deserve our student’s respect and consideration.

 

Trade Fair Cash Sales vs. Accounts Receivable:
At the remaining trade fairs, make sure your sales people mark on the invoice whether the sale is a "cash" sale with a visitor check or a "charge " sale that will be billed out later.   Visitor checks are processed as cash sales right after the trade fair.  The rest are "Sales on Account" where bills must be sent out and the monies received back from your customers before it is cash in the bank. Important note!  Many of the sales invoices at the Bakersfield Trade Fair didn’t have enough student billing info to be able to process an invoice to the student for payment.  Be sure to tell them that at a minimum, the name of the student and the school the student attends is from needed to be on the sales invoice. With just that information, an invoice can be sent to the Coordinator of that school.  Many schools missed out on a large amount of sales monies by not having enough billing information.
     

Accounts Receivable – Still waiting on sales receipts from Bakersfield?  Well you are not alone…. It’s time for your Accounting Department to send “2nd Notice” bills for sales invoices not paid yet from the Bakersfield Trade Fair.  I have never found that the “Honor System” works. As I suggested to you earlier, batch them for each school and send to the Coordinator at each school, with a polite note that this is the “second notice” and your company would appreciate any help possible in assisting the bills be paid.  I'm sure that Coordinator will be all over those kids to follow up as part of their personal finance grade.  If we all band together on the follow-through, our companies will receive payments due and our kids will learn a lot about the real world...

 
Stock Market Game- If you still need more ideas to keep your kids busy, check out the great resources on our VE website for this excellent and timely activity for your students.

 

Fall Recruitment in February?  Timely Suggestions:  Ooh, I hate to mention that word when we’re finally getting comfy with our kids, but it is important to know your school’s registration process for fall.  I found at my school that Fall Registration took place in mid March. So I needed to recruit my team prior to that so they were pre-registered with me before Fall Registration took place in March.  Look back at my Recruitment Power Point from Training on my website for recruiting ideas, and of course you have the awesome recruiting video from the VEC.  You also have a unit on Student Recruitment on the VE website.  

·            Start showing the recruitment video to your other classes, you might be closer than you think to fill next year’s class.

·            The 3rd week in February my students set-up our trade fair booth in the Quad and I ran an ad in our school bulletin and on our TV School Weekly Newscast that “for 2 days and 2 day’s only” students could come and talk to our management team and fill out an application to be a part of next year’s Virtual Enterprise Team. 

 Most of you started this year as a counselor’s “dumping ground”. You’ve earned the opportunity to recruit the students who are best suited for this incredible opportunity.  This concept is no different than the way the yearbook staff or school newspaper pre registers their staff for the next year.  You will love yourself in September….I promise! 

 
2nd Quarter Tasks due
We have so many 5-hour new schools that we have a lot due to Nancy Phillips as we finish 2nd quarter.  Have your kids get on this for you: Grand Opening Info  * Business Plan * Business Loan * Business Contract      *    * 2 Company forms  * Employee Manual* Business Partner Contacts  * 3 Monthly Newsletters    * Personal Finance  * Web Site on VE Mall    * No worries, just batch together what you have and let’s move on…

In March - We will be looking at the excellent resources and lesson plans available to assist your kids in making their Student’s Portfolios and lots of fun stuff!  You are going to love Corey Rubay’s NEW Electronic Portfolio Project that she shared with our teachers in Bakersfield.    I’ll look forward to seeing you at our upcoming trade fairs. Have a great week.  You remain my heroes!  

“Virtually Yours,” Janet, CA VE New Coordinator Mentor
 

 
